
Revised Animal Tissue Sample 

Request Workflow to Address NHP-

related Risks 

Introduction 

The Ministry of Health (MOH) has issued an advisory on handling of samples derived from non-human primates (NHP). The advisory contained 
several guidelines and requirements on the part of the facilities providing the NHP samples, as well as on institutions of requestors receiving and 
handling the samples. NHPs are a potential host to a number of zoonotic pathogens, including the Herpes B virus, that can cause serious and life-
threatening conditions in humans. Exposure can occur during direct contact and or injury involving NHP tissues and body fluids. Hence, utmost 
care must be given while handling such samples. 
 
SingHealth Experimental Medicine Centre (SEMC) and National Large Animal Research Facility (NLARF) already have an established animal tissue 
and request procedure which include obtaining signed Letter of Undertaking (LOU) from Principal Investigators prior to collection of samples. 
However, the workflow has to be revised in line with the guidelines indicated in MOH Advisory. The aim was to: 

 Improve communication of the MOH requirements to requestors and, 
 Improve requestors’ awareness on their responsibilities and the relevant safety procedures. 

 
The LOU summarizes responsibilities of investigators and their institutions related to the collection and use of animal samples from SEMC and 
NLARF. 

 

Methodology 

Amendment of LOU Develop Info Sheet Email Communication  

Prepare an Info Sheet to raise awareness 
of NHP-related risks to be provided to all 
researchers working with NHPs. 

Prompt communication sent to all 
relevant users on the new MOH 
advisory and the updated Tissue 
Request workflow.  

Update existing Tissue Request 
workflow by incorporating an amended 

LOU.  

Results 

LOU amended to include the requirements for: 
Personnel having undergone appropriate training 
Sufficient risk management measures  in place 
Security of samples 
System for maintaining sample’s accountability 
Having read and understood the MOH Advisory. 

Assistance from Legal was sought to fine tune the LOU. 
Additionally, the LOU is extended for use to all NHP projects. The revised LOU 
fulfils the facility’s role and duties in the supply of such samples, while at the 
same time ensuring that requestors are aware of the hazards and their 
responsibilities in order to comply with the MOH requirements. 

A single paged Info Sheet was prepared, which contained: 
Important information on the possible hazards when 
dealing with NHPs and samples.  
Safety precautions to be taken when transporting and 
handling NHP tissues and fluids. 
Emergency response steps during accidental exposure 
Useful contact information. 

Conclusion 

Revising the Animal Tissue Request workflow was a necessary process to comply with new requirements. The updated LOU and new 
workflow also helped to raise awareness on the risks associated with handling NHP-related samples which improves safety practices. The 
Info Sheet also serves as a reference for existing and new researchers who wish to embark on NHP-related work.  

An email communication was sent out to all researchers 
working with NHPs and samples in SEMC/NLARF facilities. The 
MOH Advisory and the Info Sheet was attached in the email, 
for their information and reference. 
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